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Dear Parents, 

It is an absolute pleasure to welcome you all back to school for 2015! It has been delightful to see all the 

students again this week and I extend a warm welcome to the many new students from Year 1-6  and their 

families. I am confident your time at OLA will be a rich and rewarding experience on many levels.   

 

The students are to be commended on the way they have settled well into new routines. Along with many new 

students, we have new Class teachers: I officially welcome the new staff members - 

Mrs Lopresti in Year 4, Mrs Long (job sharing with Mrs Rizk) in Year 4, Ms Crozier in Yr 2, Mrs Cannavo in 

Yr 1 as well as Mrs Micallef (Italian), Mrs Lombardi and Ms Marchant. I am very happy to have such fine 

professionals join our existing staff of excellent teachers. 

As well as these, we welcome back Mrs Moulton from maternity leave and Mrs Eisenhuth  who will be taking 

over the role of Reading Recovery teacher (along with Mr Baker). We also welcome Lauren Forwood, our new 

school counsellor. I am confident you will make all these new members to our community very welcome, in 

true OLA way. 

As we reflect on the previous year, we think of how God was with us every 

step of the way, even when you think He wasn’t, He was more so. We thank 

Him for His gentle and loving presence. We pray that, this year, we will be 

more alert to the promptings of the Holy Spirit, leading us through Jesus into 

an even deeper union with our loving God. 

 

I wish everybody a fabulous year, academically, socially and spiritually. If 

your child is feeling any apprehension for any reason, please call the school 

and let us know. It’s best to do this surreptitiously. If we don’t know about ‘it’, 

we can’t do anything about ‘it’. 

 

How marvellous it is to see the progress to the new church, looking more 

impressive each day. Please note that the official opening and blessing will not 

be on the 19
th

 March as hoped and will now most likely be May 1
st
, Feast of St 

Joseph the Worker.   

 

School Leadership 

Next week, all students from Y1-6 will be voting for School 

Captains and Sports House Captains. 

We wish them all luck in this process. On Thursday, our Stage 3 

students took part in a Leadership Skills Building Program in 

preparation for the Student Leadership elections. Refer to the 

‘From the Classroom’ section of this Newsletter for further 

information 

Congratulations to the Principal’s Award recipients for Term 

4, 2014, see here enjoying morning tea with the principal.  

 

Welcome Kindergarten 2015 

On Monday we welcome our new Kindergarten students for 2015. Please be conscious of the increased number 

of students and their parents next week and perhaps offer some assistance and words of welcome. Thank you. 

 

 

 

Our Lady of the Angels School, 
Rouse Hill  

1 Wellgate Ave  Kellyville 2155 
Phone: 8814 5989 Fax: 8814 5716   
Email: ola@parra.catholic.edu.au 

 Website www.olarousehill.catholic.edu.au 

Week 1                                                                                                       30
th

 January 2015 

Dates to Remember 

Mon 2
nd

  Feb: Kinders  Day One 

Tues 3
rd

 Feb: OLA Primary Swimming Carnival 

Wed 4
th

 Feb: School Captain Speeches 

Thurs 5
th

 Feb: Sport Captain Speeches 

Wed 11
th

 Feb: Parent Information Night –  

  6.30pm: Kinder – Yr 2,        7pm- Yr3-6,             7.30pm  Yr4/5/6 iPad Session 

Fri 13
th

 Feb: 10am Opening School Mass/Commissioning SRC  

                             6.30pm  School Social 

 

mailto:ola@parra.catholic.edu.au
http://www.olarousehill.catholic.edu.au/
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Gospel Reflection 

Mark 1:21-28 Jesus heals a man with an unclean spirit and his fame spreads 

throughout Galilee. 

 

The people who heard Jesus teach and saw him heal in today's Gospel were said to have been astonished and amazed by 

the authority of his teaching. So compelling were Jesus' words and actions that the news about him could not be 

contained; it spread quickly throughout all of Galilee. Two thousand years later, the news about Jesus continues to 

spread. We are called to participate in sharing the Good News of Jesus with others in our words and in our deeds. 

(Sourced from loyolapress.com) 

 

Welcome back to the school year. I hope everyone had a lovely, relaxing holiday with your family. I give a warm 

welcome to our new students and families and welcome back all members of our school community. 2015 is shaping up 

to be another busy and exciting year for the OLA community. I encourage all members of our school community to be 

active participants in the spiritual side of both our school and parish. There are many opportunities throughout the year 

for us to gather as a whole community. One of these opportunities is our daily morning gathering where we join 

together and say our prayer. I ask that during this time reverence is shown at all times as the children learn from the 

example set by the adults in their lives. It would be great to have some parent volunteers to lead us in Morning Prayer 

with their children. Mrs Emma-Kate Callaghan  

 

SAINT OF THE WEEK: ST. JOHN BOSCO.  

John Bosco was born in Turin, Italy. His parents were poor farmers. His father died when John was 

only two years old. By the age of nine, John wanted to become a priest and his mother let him go to 

school. John became a priest in 1841. 

As a priest, Don Bosco, which means Father Bosco, began his great ministry. This kind priest felt sad 

when he saw so many children living on the streets of Italy. Like a loving father, he gathered together these homeless 

boys and taught them trades. This way they would not have to steal or get into trouble. By 1850, there were 150 boys 

living at his home for boys. Don Bosco's mother was the housekeeper. He loved these children, however naughty they 

were, and the boys loved him because John Bosco always encouraged them. Don Bosco started his own religious order 

of priests and brothers. They were called the Salesians, after St. Francis de Sales. Then he started the order of Salesian 

sisters with the help of St. Mary Mazzarello. These men and women pray and teach young people about God's love in 

countries all over the world even today. 

His advice to them was, "Pray when it's time to pray. Study when it's time to study. Play when it's time to play. Show 

kindness to everyone you meet. But do it all for the love of Jesus." (Sourced from Holy Spirit Interactive). 

 

Please Speak Up. 

Clear and open communication is the key to successful relationships and so it is in this school community. If 

you have any issue or concern, no matter how trivial you think it may be, please do not hesitate to phone me 

or drop an email to the school so that it can be clarified. The sooner this is done the better. Often, something 

trivial is innocently discussed out of context among parents and the matter becomes a source of unnecessary 

anxiety. I would hope that, if you were approached about something to which you have no answer that you 

respond with, ‘Call the school and ask them’. Thanks for your understanding and cooperation.  

 

Some housekeeping reminders: 

 If there is a need to pick up your child early, please DO NOT CALL THE OFFICE to call your 

child. They will be called only when a parent has arrived to collect them.  

 Supervision before school does not begin until 8.20am. In the interest of your child’s safety, please 

do not allow him/her to enter the school grounds through the small gate adjacent to OOSH. 

 When collecting your child after school, please wait in the COLA area or the basketball court;  

 When using the drive-through, please display your name on the passenger side sun visor. It is not 

possible to read a name that is flat on the dash board 

 Please remember that the area from the church to outside the school office is no parking during the 

morning drop off and afternoon pick up times. 
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 From the Parents and Friends Association 
SPECIAL TREATS 2015 
Special Treats will begin next Friday. This term the treat will be ice blocks which will be available at the 
second break for 50c each. Thank you to all of the wonderful volunteers ‘new and old’ who will be 
helping us!  J 

  
SECOND HAND UNIFORMS 
Thank you for your generous donations of uniforms so far! If you still have any items of clothing that you would 
like to donate to the OLA Second Hand Clothing Shop, please send in the clean items to the school office in a 
plastic bag as soon as possible. 
The Second Hand Uniform Shop will be open toward the end of the term, the date to be confirmed. 
        Many Thanks, OLA P&F Committee 
 

 
 

Reminders… 

Attendance and Punctuality   With the transition to FACES, the CEDP electronic administration system, 

all student attendance (class rolls) must be entered electronically. This means that students late for school, 

that is arriving after the 8.50 am bell, will be considered late. If your child is arriving after 8.50am, please  

bring them to the office and you must sign a late slip BEFORE he/she goes to class. These guidelines are in 

keeping with the Government Department's directive to reduce absenteeism from and tardiness for school. 

 

At OLA, the first bell each morning is at 8.45 am. Allowing a little more time in the morning will mean less 

stress for you, as parents. Having your child at school by this time minimises anxiety and sets them, and their 

peers, up for a good start to the day.  

 

Supervised Duty 
The morning supervised duty begins at 8.20am.  Please do not drop your child earlier then 8.20am.  If the 

double gates are closed, then students are to wait outside these gate until the teacher opens the gates.  The 

students are not to enter via the small gate near KTOOSH. 

 

PLEASE NOTE THAT ALL ALONG THE DRIVE THROUGH  FROM THE CHURCH TO 

THE SCHOOL ADMIN IS A NO PARKING AREA FROM 8.15AM TO 9.15AM AND 

2.30PM TO 4PM. PLEASE OBSERVE THIS AND AVOID THE EMBARRASSEMNT  

OF BEING ASKED TO MOVE. 
 

Morning Drop Off/Afternoon Drive Through Pick Up 

As OLA now has over 400 students, the morning drop off and afternoon pick up is quite a challenge, but 

with everyone’s co-operation it works very well.  In the morning with parents rushing off to work, etc, 

patience is especially needed to be exercised so please allow time for this and remember to keep within the 

speed limit of 10KPM. Please also remember that you are able to park across the road at Bruce Purser 

Reserve and either walk across to collect you children, or if they are old enough, they can walk over to meet 

you.  We had quite a few families who were doing this last year and they found that this was a much simpler 

way of collecting their children after school. 

This is a reminder that KINDERGARTEN PARENTS ONLY are expected in the drive through before 

3.10pm. Please do not arrive in the drive through before this time if you have any children in any other 

grades. This includes parents of kinder students with older siblings. In fact, we are suggesting that, if any of 

your children are in Grades 3 to 6, please arrive around 3.20pm and not before.  Also, please display your 

name card on the PASSENGER SUNVISOR upon entering the drive through. Please don’t wait till you have 

arrived at the pick-up point as students’ names need to be called well before this to ensure a smooth flow. If 

you don’t have a name card, simply make one by writing your surname large and clear in black on white 

card. 

We are very fortunate to have this drive through/pick up facility and, given the numbers of students and cars, 

the process works very well with everyone’s cooperation and patience. Please be mindful of our neighbours 

and DO NOT block access to and from the adjacent streets. 
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Many hands make light work. 
Once again, we are asking for assistance with the morning and afternoon traffic flow 

by parents/carers acting as a ‘lollypop’ person. This was a big help last year  and we 

are appealing to anyone who can give 10 minutes in the morning or the afternoon to 

control the flow of pedestrians and cars during the 10 minute peak periods. This is 

only on the school grounds. A high visibility vest will be provided and a ‘lollypop’. If you 

are able to assist, please contact the P&F or the school by email with ‘lollypop person’ in 

the subject line. The more people we get, the easier it will be and we can draw up a weekly roster. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR VERY OWN MR PARSELL, father of Georgia in Year 1. 

Mr Parsell was awarded the Ambulance Service Medal in the Australia Day Honours List. The 

Ambulance Service Medal is the second big honour for Mr Parsell. In September he received the 

Ambulance Service of NSW Award. Well done to this very kind and humble man. We are proud 

and honoured to have you in our parent body. Full story can be found at 
http://m.dailytelegraph.com.au/newslocal/news/brian-parsell-awarded-ambulance-service-medal-on-australia-
day/story-fngr8gwi-1227197295134 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Student Attendance  – NEW GUIDELINES!! 

As part of the implementation of the National Standards, holidays taken by students outside of 
school vacation periods will now be included as absences. A Certificate of Exemption can no longer 
be granted for this purpose. 
Families are encouraged to holiday or travel during school vacations. If travel during school term is 
necessary the following considerations apply:  

 Leave of ten (10) or more school days will require a formal application for leave in writing. This 
letter of request should be addressed to the Principal prior to commencing the leave period 
indicating the specific reason or purpose for the request of leave. 

 If the principal accepts the reason for the absence, the absence will be marked as leave.  

 If the principal does not believe the absence is in the student’s best interests and does not accept 
the reason, the absence is unjustified and will be recorded as Absent. 

 Partial Absences will be counted in the morning from any time after 8.50am. Any students 
arriving at school after 8.50am must report to the school office accompanied by an adult to 
complete the necessary documentation. 

 

 

UNIFORM - PLEASE NOTE… 
This is a reminder to you so that you can support us in ensuring students are looking smart and ‘uniform’… 

Shoes are ‘black leather lace up or velco- not dress shoes (girls) and not black sport shoes. 

Girls’ headwear is navy, teal or white ribbon or the school scrunchie or headband – not fancy flowers, etc 

Summer white socks are not the sports anklet socks but ankle socks that finish above the ankle bone. 

Sports shoes are to be white or predominantly white.  

School bag is the regulation navy school bag provided by the school, please. 

The tracksuit top is only to be worn with sports uniform. The navy jumper or bomber jacket is to be worn with the 

summer/winter uniform.  

Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

Mathematics Assessment Interviews 
Thanks to the many parents who responded to our request for after school appointments next week. Every 
child has received a confirmation note today, which indicates the date and time of their appointment. Please 
check these notes as the appointments begin on Monday afternoon. 
 

 
ICAS 
Attached to this newsletter is the form for ICAS competitions.  These are voluntary competitions held from term 
2 in the areas of Writing, Spelling, English, Digital Technologies, Science and Mathematics.  Some of the 
competitions are open to year 2 students this year.  All information regarding costs and arrangements are in the 
attached letter, which needs to be returned with the required money to the office by 27th March.  If you have 
any questions, please contact Mrs Hey. 
 

http://m.dailytelegraph.com.au/newslocal/news/brian-parsell-awarded-ambulance-service-medal-on-australia-day/story-fngr8gwi-1227197295134
http://m.dailytelegraph.com.au/newslocal/news/brian-parsell-awarded-ambulance-service-medal-on-australia-day/story-fngr8gwi-1227197295134
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From the Office…. 
 
Thank you to all parents for your patience during the first week of school.  The office desk and phone is often 

at its busiest at this time of year and so we do appreciate your patience. 

 

Just a few reminders:- 

Notes/money for the Office - Each morning teachers will ask the children in their class if they have any 

notes or money.  Teachers will keep any information they require and will send any other notes or money to the 

office via the class note bag.  This system allows the office to receive notes and money without parents being 

required to actually come into the school.  It also helps the children develop responsibility for passing on 

information. 

 

Change of Details – It is critical that the school has up-to-date contact details for all students at all times.   

Please ensure that any phone, address or contact details that change are relayed to the office as a matter of 

urgency.  It is most distressing for children and staff if we are unable to contact parents in the case of a 

child being ill or injured. 

 

Uniforms – The uniform shop is open on Tuesday mornings from 8.15am – 9.30am.  If you need to come in to 

purchase uniforms, please do so at this time.  Otherwise please either phone or email your order through and 

we will get it ready for easy collection from the office.   

 

Visiting the School – A reminder that during school hours, ALL parents, visitors and classroom helpers MUST 

sign in at the front office and collect a Visitors Sticker and then sign out as they leave the school, even if it is 

at the end of the day. 

 

Late/Early Leavers – If your child is late for school or needs to be collected early, you must attend the 

office and fill out the Late/Early Leavers Slip.  If there is a need to pick up your child early, please DO NOT 

CALL THE OFFICE to ask that your child is ready for when you get here. They will be called only when a 

parent has arrived to collect them. This is in the interest of minimising work in what is already a very busy 

office and in reducing the amount of lost learning time for your child. 

 

Photography – Photos of the students are often placed on our website and occasionally in the local newspapers.  

If for any reason you do not wish for your child to have their photo displayed in this manner, please advise the 

office in writing. 

 

School Fees – All families should receive their school fees by the end of week 3.  Once again the Flexible 

Payment Plan (FPP) is being offered to parents as an alternative to the current payment term of 30 days.  

Please see the information below regarding this option.  If you have any queries at all about the fees, please 

do not hesitate to contact Mrs Goldsworthy. 

 

Medication – If your child needs medication at school, new medication forms will need to be completed and 

given to Mrs Goldsworthy in the office.  Please see me if you need to discuss anything, or you need the forms.  

No medication is to be kept in your child’s school bag. 

 

Student’s Birthday 

As the grades are becoming larger, we ask that if you send a treat in for your child’s birthday that you only 

send enough for his/her class (not the whole grade).  Also if you are sending in ice blocks, you will need to 

drop them at the office at about 1.30pm as we don’t have enough room in our freezer to keep them frozen 

throughout the morning.  Cupcakes can be left at the office in the morning. 

Class Numbers are:- 

Kindy – 24 each     Yr 1 – 28 each      Yr 2 – 25 each      Yr 3 – 31 each       Year 4 – 24 each Yr 5/6 – 29 each 

 

                                                                                                                 Thank you. 
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School Fees 2015 – Flexible Payment Plan 
 

The FPP is an alternative to our current payment terms of 30 days and offers families choice to 

pay their annual fees weekly, fortnightly or monthly over either a six month period from March to 

August. 

 

Importantly the setup administration of FPP is very streamlined as families will either complete 

Bpay information directly with their bank online or lodge a direct debit authority with the CEO.   

 

Broadly it works like this:- 

 There is no additional administration fee to families accepting the FPP offer 

 FPP is offered in Term 1 only of the school year 

 FPP offer documentation is included with the Term 1 Invoice/Statement 

 Families have until 27
th

 February 2015 to lodge FPP Direct Debit Forms to CEO 

 Families have until 5th March 2015 to setup a FPP via BPAY by scheduling the first 

payment to be received by the 6th March 2015 

 

An example of 2015 FPP payment timeline is as follows:- 

 

FPP Standard Plan Option 1 Option 2 Option 3 

 Weekly Fortnightly Monthly 

Repayments 25 13 6 

First Payment 6/3/15 6/3/15 6/3/15 

Last Payment 21/8/14 21/8/14 6/8/14 

 

What will Parents receive in Relation to FPP? 

 Term 1 Tax Invoice/Statement (as per usual);  

 Direct Debit Request - Parent to complete and insert in self-addressed envelope to the 

CEO;  

 Direct Debit Request Service Agreement (printed on the back of the Direct Debit 

Request);  

 BPAY payment guidelines  

 Full fee details for 2015; and  

 Frequently Asked Questions (printed on the back of full fee details for 2015);  

 

If you have any queries at all in relation to the above, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs 

Goldsworthy once you have received your fees. 

 

 

 

Our School is a Nut Aware School Community 
At Our Lady of the Angels School, we have children who have severe allergies to nuts.  
While allergic reactions are common and most are not serious, for these children the 
reaction can be life-threatening. This is called anaphylaxis and can occur in minutes of an 
exposure to a trigger, in these children’s case, nuts. 
 
We see prevention as a major part of providing a safe environment for these children.  So 
as to support our community’s effort in this regard, we kindly ask that parents avoid 
preparing snacks for recess or lunch that include Nutella spread, any peanut butter, nut 
spreads, snack bars and biscuits that contain nuts.  Products having the statement may 
contain ‘traces of nuts’ are suitable to bring to school.   
 
We also ask that you do not include foods that contain nuts when providing food for 
special events such as cake days or morning teas. 
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Today we restarted boys shed and we had 4 new boys join us their names were  
Sebastian,James,Rory and Jayden . At the moment we are trying to dig a trench  
so the water drains away when we have heavy rainfall.We are also trying to did a  
hole for our pond. We are weeding and after we have weeded we are going to 
 move what seems to described as buffalo grass. We pulled out more than  
40 kilograms of weeds.in 1 hour  
 
From Ashton on behalf of boys shed  

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OLA Swimming Carnival – Tuesday 3rd February 
Our Lady of the Angels will be holding their annual swimming carnival on Tuesday 3rd February 2015. 
All the children in Years 3-6 are expected to participate in the carnival. OLA Swimming Carnival will be 
held at Hawkesbury Oasis, Cnr Church and Drummond Streets South Windsor. The Carnival will 
commence at 9.30am and finish approximately 1.30pm. All children will be traveling to and from 
the swimming pool by bus with their class teacher. 
 
Reminders; 

 Swim notes for students who have not returned their permission slip for bus travel, were sent 
home this week. Can you please complete and return on Monday.  

 Students need to wear their swimmers under their sports uniform. They are able to wear a 
shirt representing their house colour. 

 Students need to bring; a towel, recess, lunch, water, school hat and sunscreen cream. Due to 
supervision, students will not be permitted to purchase anything from the pool cafe. 

 All students swimming in 50m races have been entered into the carnival digitally. Students 
will need to check with the teacher supervising their house colour what events they have been 
entered in. 

 Students who have nominated to compete in the Open 100m races, need to be at the 
pool by 8.45, as the races will commence at 9am. Only these students will need to be 
driven by their parents to the pool. 

 At the end of the carnival, class teachers will be taking the roll. Any students leaving early must 
advise their child's class teacher before leaving the pool. 

 All students must sit in their house colours all day. We encourage them to cheer for their house 
colour. 

 Students are not permitted to go into the indoor pool area, without a teacher. We have only 
booked the indoor pools for the Novelty events.  

 If you are able to assist on the day, please Email the office on Monday, so I can assign parents a 
job. Can all parents wishing to volunteer, sign on at the recording table when you arrive. 
Meeting at 9.15, to discuss organisation for the day. 

 
Looking forward to a wonderful day,  

 

 

PARENT HELPERS??? 

Have you completed your Child Protection for Volunteers Training?? 
It has been heartening to see how many of our parents, grandparents, etc, have completed the Child Protection 

Training in anticipation of helping out at school. Whenever this is done, the school is notified by email and the names 

added go on a register to which we refer when someone wants to come into the school. The list is growing, thank you. 

To avoid disappointment, please make sure you have completed this. The URL is: 

http://childprotection.parra.catholic.edu.au/child-protection-training 
This includes helping at school in areas such as gross motor, lunches, reading groups, etc. 

 

Boot Camp 

Students in Years 4-6 have nominated to attend Boot Camp this term.  The students will be notified 

next week if they have been successful.  Boot Camp will commence in Week 3. 

 

Boot Camp Singlets 

If you child participated in Boot Camp in 2014, can you please check that they have returned their 

boot camp singlet back to school.   Thank you. 

http://weeds.in/
http://childprotection.parra.catholic.edu.au/child-protection-training
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FROM THE CLASSROOM: Year 5/6 Team Building and Leadership Day 

On Thursday, Year 5 and 6 participated in a Leadership day. The day was all about getting 

to know each other and building skills that reflect what good leaders should represent. 

The day was full of activities where students learnt to trust, listen and respect one 

another. Some activities required them to work as a team and communicate with one 

another to solve problems. We ended the day with a pizza lunch. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

Bus Service 

We have been advised by 

Hillsbus that there are 

now services for our 

school. 

 

The afternoon 3599 

service stops outside the 

school.  As the children 

are now getting bigger, 

this is a great way to 

foster some 

independence, with you 

meeting them at the bus 

stop near your home.  

We are aware that due to 

the distance some 

children were not 

granted bus passes, 

however if you still wish 

to use the service you 

can, your child just needs 

to pay the fare, which we 

believe is around 60c-

80c. 
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Student Academic Merit Award St Francis Award Einstein Award 
Kinder B    

Kinder G    

Kinder W    

Year 1B    

Year 1 G    

Year 1W    

Year 2 B    

Year 2 W    

Year 3 B    

Year 3 G    

Year 3 W    

Year 4 B    

Year 4 W    

Year 5/6 B    

Year 5/6 W    

Congratulations to these students for great work in class, for showing St Francis qualities or for recognising a 

mistake as an opportunity for learning.    

Until next week, may God bless and 
keep you safe.  
Eva La Rocca,  

Principal 

 ‘Student 

of the Week’ 

awards go to: 

 

From the Parish Office…  
Attention Year 6!! 

Welcome students to Year 6.  Tonight the OLA Youth are having a "Games 

Night".  Here they are inviting the Year 6 students to come along and join in the 

fun.  Beginning in the OOSH room at 7pm it will cost $5- for  the pizza.  Parents 

are asked to introduce themselves to Izarra.  It will conclude at 9pm. 
 

Sacraments of Initiation Dates to Remember 

First Communion:  for those children who did their Reconciliation last year this 

is a continuation for you! 

  First Session:   Parents only 

    Thursday, 6 May at 7.30pm 

Confirmation: This is for children in Year 6.  This will commence in August 

2015.  Further information will be provided to you later in the year.   

For any enquiries, please contact Christine Leahy, OLA Sacramental Co-

Ordinator at sacramental@ourladyoftheangels.org.au 
 

Lenten Reflection 

As Lent is approaching soon, Fr Warren will be presenting a Lenten Reflection 

every Wednesday night throughout Lent beginning February 25  at 7.30pm.  

Please advise the Parish office if you would like to join in. 
 

Children's Liturgy 

There will be Children's Liturgy during the 10am mass this Sunday.  All children 

aged 4-7 are invited to come along. 
  

OLA Playgroup 

Playgroup is on every Friday throughout the school term at 9.30am in the OOSH 

room.  For further information, please contact Piaf on 0403 486 477. 
 

Mass times: 

Sat vigil: 5:30pm Sunday: 8:30am, 10am & 5.30pm. Weekdays:  Mon -Sat: 9 

am Wed -7pm Novena Mass to St Joseph for special intercessions for the 

Building of our Church. 

Confessions: 

9:30 am Sat, OLA Church 

Baptisms & weddings: By appointment 

Parish Priest: Fr Warren Edwards 

Assistant Priest:  Fr Joby Kadambattuparambil Ittira  

Parish Secretaries: Geraldine Farrugia and Rose Sultana 

Sacrament Co-ordinator: Christine Leahy 

Email:  parishoffice@ourladyoftheangels.org.au 

 frjoby@ourladyoftheangels.org.au 

Website: www.ourladyoftheangels.org.au 

Contact information: O.L.A. Parish Office, 1 Wellgate Avenue, Rouse Hill 

Ph: 8883 4063 Fax: 9629 7603 
 

Literacy Hint 
 

It all starts with reading  

aloud to your child. You cannot 

overestimate the importance of this. 

The more words your child hears from 

the beginning of their life, the bigger 

their vocabulary will be — which will 

pave the way when they learn to read 

for themselves. Listening 

comprehension comes before reading 

comprehension. 

 

Baby News!! 

Congratulations to the Manago 

family (Bryan 5/6W, Antonia 4W 

and Angelica 2B) on the safe 

arrival of their twins, a baby boy 

Robbie and a baby girl Charli.  

 


